
IN C O M M I T T E E 

February 25, 2016 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Finance at a Meeting held on Wednesday, February 24, 2016, considered a 
Communication, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting a LOAN ORDER in the amount of 
$520,000.00 to pay the costs of improving Hazelwood Park for recreational purposes including 
new pedestrian entrances and walkways, enhanced lighting, benches, table and other amenities 
and all other costs incidental and related thereto (the "Project") for which project the City has 
been awarded grant from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts in the amount of $24,500 for 
design costs and $339,500 for construction costs. (Ref d 1/14/16) 

On motion by Councillor Oliveira and seconded by Councillor Bousquet, the Committee 
VOTED: To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the LOAN ORDER in the amount 
of $520,000.00 to pay the costs of improving Hazelwood Park for recreational purposes including 
new pedestrian entrances and walkways, enhanced lighting, benches, table and other amenities 
and all other costs incidental and related thereto (the "Project") for which project the City has 
been awarded grant from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts in the amount of $24,500 for 
design costs and $339,500 for construction costs. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 
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